HAMPSTHWAITE VILLAGE SOCIETY

To preserve and improve the character and amenities of the village

To promote activities of interest to the members

Chairman’s Report 2005-2006 

Yet another year in the active life of our society seems to have just flown by. I hope you have all enjoyed the full programme of events that have been arranged for your enjoyment. We are fortunate to have had such an enthusiastic committee who planned and organised everything so efficiently.

Our Programme Secretary, Audrey Atkinson, produced five excellent and entertaining speakers and has already completed the speaker programme for the forthcoming year. Full details will be given in the new programme card, which will be distributed prior to the May meeting. Audrey will soon be giving thought to the programme for 2007-2008 and would welcome any suggestions from members. I know many of you are members of other groups so if there is a speaker you have particularly enjoyed, please let Audrey have contact details.

In addition to our speaker meetings, we had twelve other successful events including the Christmas Market and our annual dinner, held, once again, at The Millstones. Our afternoon/evening boat trip on the river Ure at Boroughbridge and our day outing to “Mousey Thompson” and Filey were most enjoyable. Visits to orchestral concerts, musicals, opera and jazz were all well attended and thoroughly enjoyed by all. Thanks to all the organisers and helpers without whom these “treats” just would not happen. 

Our membership continues to exceed 200 and this is reflected in the excellent attendance at all our events. I can assure you that this is very much appreciated by your committee.

Whilst all these events are most enjoyable the principal objective of our society is “To preserve and improve the character and amenities of the village”. Our ongoing commitment to Hampsthwaite’s participation in “Yorkshire in Bloom” is probably the best example of our efforts to achieve these objectives. Apart from the visual evidence of their work the YIB team are very active in raising the awareness of and obtaining sponsorship from local businesses, other village organisations and even the mighty B&Q DIY store for the “Yorkshire in Bloom” competition. This makes a significant contribution towards meeting the increasing cost of plants and other materials. 

Unfortunately, our “Yorkshire in Bloom” team had a somewhat disappointing end to the competition last year. Following a fantastic second place in the 2005 spring judging and a tremendous effort preparing for the summer judging, you can imagine the bitter disappointment at gaining only sixth place resulting in an overall position for 2005 of fourth place. In my view, the village never looked better last summer with superb hanging baskets and other floral displays. Thanks to June Sarginson, Janine Manton and their team for all the hard work and for the pleasure they gave to everyone. They continue undaunted, with preparations for this year’s spring judging already under way. The thanks of our society go to all our sponsors for their generous support of our efforts.

Our other major project completed during the year was the installation of a new sound system in the Memorial Hall. This was made possible by a generous grant of £3500 from Awards for All, which is funded by the National Lottery. The new system has already made a big impact on the enjoyment of many groups who use the hall, not least ourselves. It is very easy to use, can accommodate the use of auxiliary equipment, and there are no trailing cables. Thanks to Ian Harrington who masterminded the project.

The Methodist Chapel Committee has informed us that work on the improvement to the chapel entrance is due to commence in March. As previously advised, the society has made a contribution of £1000 towards the cost of this work.

The production of Book 2 of the History of Hampsthwaite is progressing under the editorship of Joyce Kirby. Joyce will give a progress report at the AGM.

Work on the proposed memorial to George Wainwright is progressing and hopefully will come to fruition in the next few months.

One of the enduring sights at our regular meetings is that of Annie Firth selling raffle tickets. Annie has organised the raffle for more years than even she cares to remember but I reckon it must be at least 20 years. Sadly, she has decided that the time has come to hand over this task to someone else and so the AGM will be her final performance. I know how much she has enjoyed doing it and feeling that she has contributed to the life of the society. For our part, we say a big “Thank You, Annie”, and look forward to enjoying your company for many years to come. 

It has been a privilege to be your chairman. I take this opportunity to thank you all for the friendship you have shown me and in particular for the support and hard work of all my colleagues on the committee.

Yours sincerely

Bob McLean

